
Term 3 has been a wonderful term where students have been able to show-
case their creativity and performance prowess. Book Week was a great time 
for students to dress up as their favourite characters and celebrate quality 
Australian Literature.  

Students also participated in the Charleville Performing Arts Festival. All clas-
ses participated in the Verse Speaking competition with many classes receiv-
ing medals for their performances. Our instrumental music students also 
performed throughout the festival and received awards. A number of our 
students also participated individually in various events throughout the festi-
val. The event culminated with a Gala performance on the Sunday with a 
number of our students invited back to perform again at this wonderful 
event including some of our instrumental students and our Year 5/6W class 
who performed their poem which delighted and entertained the audience. 
Well done to all our students and many thanks for the efforts of their teach-
ers in preparing them to perform so admirably. 

NAPLAN 

NAPLAN reports have been distributed to students in Years 3 and 5 who un-
dertook the testing program in May. Students who have recently com-
menced at Charleville and may have completed the tests at another school, 
we are awaiting your reports to be sent from the previous school. These will 
be sent out to those students as soon as possible. Should you have any ques-
tions about the report please contact the school office and arrange to speak 
with Mrs Needer. 

YEAR SIX TRANSITION DAYS 

Year 6 students have had the opportunity to visit Charleville State High 
School to spend some time getting to know their way around and experienc-
ing what high school life is all about. Students will have another opportunity 
to spend a day at the high school in Term 4.  This is a valuable experience 
and may help students get an idea of what to expect moving onto Year 7 in 
2022.  

SCHOOL BUILDING WORKS 

Our toilet facilities located under D Block are currently undergoing refurbish-
ment. It is anticipated that the works will be completed early in Term 4. In 
the meantime we have been provided with temporary toilet facilities. We 
look forward to using the new facilities as soon as possible. 
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COMING EVENTS 

 

UNDER 8 WEEK CELEBRATION: 
Prep to Year 2 at Saint Mary’s  

Friday 10 September from 9 AM 
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS: 
School holidays from  18 September 

to 4 October. Term 4 commences 

Tuesday 5 October 

 

CRICKET AUSTRALIA:  
Cricket Australia will visit our 

school on Friday the 10th of Sep-

tember with activities for our Year 

3 to 6  classes 

 

P & C: 

Next meeting 

Venue—CSS Library 

Time—5:00 PM 

Date—Thursday 9 September all 

welcome 

 

Whole School Assembly: 
Every Friday in the Senior COLA 

from 2:30 PM 

 

Bilby Playgroup: 

Every Monday and Friday in H Block 

from 9:00 to 11:00 AM during the 

school term 



Charleville State School hosted the NAIDOC 

ceremony on the 19th of July. The Charleville 

community march ended at our school where 

community members along with Charleville 

State School, Charleville State High School and 

St Mary’s School gathered for the ceremony. 

Schools were presented with native plants, and 

performances and guest speakers added to the 

meaning of the event reinforcing the important 

message of healing country.  

Charleville State 

School students from Prep to 

Year 2 will be participating in the 

local Under 8’s Day on this Fri-

day 10th September, held at St 

Mary’s Primary School oval. 

Students will walk with their 

class and teachers at 8.50am to 

St Mary’s Primary School oval 

and return to school between 

10:45 and 11:00am. This is a 

great opportunity for our young-

est students to participate in age

-appropriate activities with other 

children and adults from com-

munity centres.  

Parents and care-givers are wel-

come to attend on the day and 

enjoy the fun with their student. 

Each participant will receive a 

sausage on bread before return-

ing to school. We look forward 

to our students participating in 
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Staff News 

Charleville State 
School warmly 
welcomes new 
staff for Term 3.  

 

Ms Heidi Goodall 
joins us as the 
Guidance Officer. 
Ms Goodall will 
work at our school 
on Mondays and 
Tuesdays and also 
works at other 
schools across the 
region. 

 

Ms Amanda Huf 
has been 
appointed to the 
position of Speech 
Language Therapist 
and will coordinate 
speech language 
support at our 
school. 

 

Mr Paul Thye joins 
our staff as a 
District Relief 
Teacher based 
here at Charleville 
State School.  
 
 

 

NAIDOC COMMEMMORATION 

UNDER EIGHT GETTING SET FOR PREP IN 2022 



Our school depends on the input and support of the P&C and its continued operations are 

essential to the running of the school. All members of the school community are welcome to 

be a part of this vital service and contribute to the learning and success of our students.  

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Thursday the 9th of September at 5:00 PM in the 

school library. We look forward to seeing you all there. 

Attendance is essential to student success. Please ensure you notify the school of 

any absences via text before 10:00 AM on 0428 386 225.  Should you have any ques-

tions, please contact the office on 46568222. 
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EVERY DAY COUNTS 

P&C NEWS 
A GREAT 

START 

EVERY 

STUDENT 

SUCCEEDING 

PBL FOCUS 

BE SAFE 

I am in the right 

place at the 

right time! 

CHARLEVILLE PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL 

Class Verse Speaking 

Classes performed poetry items in year level cate-

gories. All students put in their best effort and 

performed admirably. Prep S gave a gold medal 

winning performance impressing the judges and 

the audience with their polished presentation. 

Silver medals were awarded to 1D, 3/4G and 5/6B, 

with bronze medals going to Prep1H, 2C and 5/6H. 

We were also very proud of 3/4F, 3/4B and 5/6W who 

were presented with Highly Commended certificates 

for their efforts. Our 5/6W class was very excited to 

be invited back to perform their amusing rendition of 

Goldilocks at the Gala Concert on Sunday. 

Instrumental Awards 

Congratulations to all our Instrumental Strings students 

who brought home 1 Gold, 2 Silver, 1 Bronze and a 

Highly Commended for their efforts. 

SUN SAFE, SUN SMART 

Charleville State School is a Sun Smart School and as such students are required to 

wear a broad brimmed hat when playing outside. Students must wear the correct 

hats (caps are not suitable)  for school. Students who do not have a brimmed hat will 

not be able to play outdoors. We will be supporting students to get the appropriate 

headwear and be wearing it at school at all times while playing outdoors. 



Our Core Values: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respect-

ful and Be and Active Learner. Students who demon-

strate these core values are recognized with certificates on 

assembly each week. Students also have the opportunity to 

be involved in the Rewards Afternoons held twice per term.  

CONTACT DETAILS: 

Mailing Address: 

PO BOX 

Charleville 

4470 

Phone: 4656 8222 

Email: principal@charlevilless.eq.edu.au 

 

ALWAYS OUR BEST 

Absence Line: 0428 386 225  

Website: charlevilless.eq.edu.au 

Find us on Facebook   

BE SAFE 

BE RESPONSIBLE 

BE RESPECTFUL 

BE AN ACTIVE LEARNER 

RECOGNITION OF POSITIVE BE-

  CHARLEVILLE STATE SCHOOL SONG 
Our school song has been released and is 

available to view on the link below. 

Thanks Josh Arnold for the work you did 

with our students. We love hearing our 

school song while we are playing in the 

playground.  


